Dear Resident
Update on Lorry Movements through Village

As you are probably aware over a period of time the village has been bombarded with constant lorry traffic taking soil to the lake which in turn has caused lots of problems with mud, noise, speeding and concerns over general safety.
This note will hopefully update you on the work carried out by Strensham Parish Council since the operation commenced some time ago.

As a parish council we have been actively engaged with Wychavon District Council’s Planning and Enforcement Departments, the Environment Agency, local District Councillor and MP to try and control the situation with a view to reaching a conclusion, i.e. stopping lorry movements.

It has been a difficult, frustrating and very unsatisfactory exercise with lack of any serious cooperation from all the authorities mentioned above.

Wychavon Planning Enforcement say they are satisfied with the work and that it is in accordance with the approved plan. The Environment Agency say they have no reason to revoke the permit to tip waste and if they were to receive the application again they would still approve it. In the light of recent events we have contacted the EA again, at a senior level and asked them to reconsider their position. 

Due to recent events, we as a Parish Council have concerns over the current and ongoing supervision of the site. If the site is unsupervised and activities continue without the correct monitoring, this will actually increase the negative impact on the village. As a parish council we are doing everything we can to stop/suspend the lorry movements whilst the supervision of the site is in question and that an appropriately qualified Supervisor is confirmed as overseeing any work being carried out prior to any further lorry movements
Whilst we are trying to resolve this we would urge you contact Wychavon to make a complaint. The more voices  “saying we’ve had enough” the better. We attach a sample letter which may help you to express your concerns. Please adapt or amend as you feel necessary.
Mr Hegarty is the Managing Director of Wychavon District Council and he can also be contacted by email at jack.hegarty@wychavon.gov.uk
Thank you for your support.

Strensham Parish Council.

Mr J Hegarty

Managing Director

Wychavon District Council

Queen Elizabeth Drive

Pershore
WR10 1PT

Dear Mr Hegarty,
Ref: Works at Strensham Lake
I wish to complain about the lack of action being taken by Wychavon District Council to control the work being undertaken at Strensham Lake.
Planning permission was granted based on 1760 cubic metres of clay being imported to the site over a 3 month period but it appears this was not verified by the planning dept.
This has led to a far greater amount of material being brought to the site, a situation which the planning enforcement team appear unable or unwilling to control. The bank being constructed is far larger than shown on the plans.
The impact on the village of Strensham and its community is devastating and since the apprehension of the site owner the volume of heavy lorries tipping at the site has increased dramatically.

I understand this has been classified as a breach of condition resulting in serious harm to amenity in the neighbourhood and I expect you and your council to do something to resolve this situation.
This is a totally unacceptable state of affairs as the roads are unsuitable for such a volume of heavy lorries and are being covered in mud. At the planning stage the Highways Dept objected on the basis of the unsuitability of the roads but then withdrew the objection on the basis of the limited number of deliveries. A restriction should have been imposed to safeguard the village.
Please respond immediately and advise what you intend to do to rectify matters.

Yours faithfully

